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Las Positas College


Enrollment Management Committee


(Approved) Minutes  

January 27, 2006
 Room 2205, 2:00 p.m.
Present:
Kevin Ankoviak, Elena Cole, Neal Ely, Karen Halliday, Philip Manwell, Don Milanese, 

Sylvia Rodriguez, Birgitte Ryslinge, Michael Sato, Gina Webster
Absent:
Jeff Baker, Judy Hanson, Bob Kratochvil, Pamela Luster, Amber Machamer
1.
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 2:05 p.m.

2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


There was a motion to approve the minutes of December 9, 2005 as written.  

Motion:
To approve the minutes of December 9, 2005 as written.


MSC:
N. Ely



Unanimous 

3.
SET AGENDA

Mr. Sato noted agenda item #9 would be moved to item #8.  Agenda was set with change noted.  
4.
SPRING ROSTER 
A handout of the current roster and spring meeting dates was distributed.  The CEMC will meet twice a month this semester.  It was reported Gina Webster has become an official voting member of the committee and represents Division I.      
5.
FTES REPORT – Don Milanese
A handout was provided.  Mr. Milanese reported for the spring to date we are 2622 FTES.  This does not include non-credit.  It is projected once these are accounted for, the total projected FTES will be approximately 2820.  We are running about 4% higher this spring than last year for the same period. There was a 3.31 FTEF drop (annualized this semester).  WSCH is currently 452, which improved by approximately 20 in one week.  The census date is February 6, and adjustments are being made all the while.  LPC has dropped more section offerings this spring as compared to last spring.  Overall, LPC is up approximately 100 FTES, while Chabot is down approximately 150 FTES.  This leads to a District net loss of 50 FTES.  Mr. Milanese noted LPC should be able to make base.  
6.  
TUTORING AND LEARNING ASSISTANCE REGULATIONS 
  
It was reported there is an issue with “500” courses at Chabot.  Mr. Milanese referenced a handout which was distributed.  In the handout, the state declares that “for credit” must have a unit value.  Chabot does not currently do this.  At this point, it is unclear how this will be managed.  These courses can be moved to non-credit; however, this will lead to an impact.    

The main issue and concern is a 30-day notice has been given, which appears to indicate changes be made as outlined in the letter.  President Halliday reported she has spoken with Ron Taylor. There is concern with regards to how to best manage these “500” courses.  The question being asked is whether or not this change has to be effective this semester, or can it be started by January 31 to be effective in the fall 2006.  It was suggested we may have to go back and take a better look at our “500” courses, as more specifics are learned.  
7.
DISCIPLINE PLAN APPROVAL

There was a brief discussion regarding the overall Discipline Plan submittal, review, and approval process.  Dr. Manwell suggested in the future, it would be beneficial if faculty presentations were made, either by cluster or specific disciplines.  The benefit to having these types of presentations would be:



1.) “De-mystify” the process for faculty.



2.)  Allow for a “richer” process.



3.)  Allow for a vested interest and more consistent process.



4.)  There would be more involvement by all parties in the institutional goals.



5.)  Allow for faculty to frame questions to focus on Student Learning Outcomes.



6.)  Improved rationale and thinking.


One item of concern noted is the current Excel spreadsheet used to input the data.   It is not easy to enter precise data for specific disciplines, and the concern is this tool does not capture all the costs.  Dean Rsylinge noted it would be beneficial to research what improvements can be made.  There was a brief discussion as to whether or not the CEMC is at a point to “take the next step”.  President Halliday inquired if this is an item to bring to the DEMC.  The importance of this being a district wide process was emphasized.  Mr. Sato noted this will be an agenda item for the next meeting.


Dr. Ankoviak proposed an e-mail be sent to all faculty members informing them the CEMC is ready to move to the second step, and to send suggestions and concerns to the deans directly.  The deans would be a “collection pot”.  It was proposed Discipline Plan reports should be combined and distributed to each faculty member, so as to allow them to better gauge where they might be when compiling their discipline plan.  The question arose as to what the timing would be for sending these reports: semester by semester, year by year, or once a year.  Ms. Cole indicated it would be best to distribute them as much ahead of time as feasible, so as to allow all faculty members enough preparation time.  It was emphasized the CEMC should assist in providing feedback and guidance as much as possible.  Ms. Cole volunteered to compile a list of framing questions, as an on-going project this semester.   Dr. Ankoviak requested the deans provide him with copies of the 2005-2006 Discipline Plans.  Mr. Sato requested the deans compile a list of issues and concerns with the current spreadsheets, and forward it onto him, as he will bring it forth at the next DEMC meeting.  
8.
RE-ASSIGNED TIME

A handout was distributed.  There is a concern being brought forth regarding re-assigned time and its reflection on the Discipline Plans.  There is a question of the faculty’s role in determining this, and an issue with consistency.   Mr. Sato presented the argument that if it is part of the Discipline Plan; faculty should decide what it is used for.  There is a need to clarify re-assigned time.  Currently there appears to be two (2) categories reflected on the reporting.  The question was raised as to whether or not it comes out of FTEF.  President Halliday clarified it comes out of the college budget and not FTEF.  If the current system of re-assigned time is to be changed, it is a college decision rather than that of the CEMC.  She also noted there is the fifty percent law, which requires careful monitoring.  The fifty percent law states that half of the resources must go to in-class teaching. 

Mr. Sato noted it would be advantageous to have coordination time in the Discipline Plans and to be consistent.  Also, the CEMC can assist in the formulization of discussions.  One item proposed was to start at the beginning of the process with a sum of time in all the Discipline Plans.  The faculty could then decide how to best use this time.  Dr. Ely expressed concern this is out of the purview of this committee, as well as it is not in the contractual language.  President Halliday suggested they key is to maintain flexibility.  There was a brief discussion regarding the purview of this committee.  It was believed there is a portion of the contract which allows for a Discipline Coordinator.  


Mr. Sato noted there is a need for “consistency of process”, as release time currently is reflected only on certain plans.  A Discipline Coordinator might be an option by which to assist with this coordination.  

One concern highlighted, if LPC experiences the growth being projected, faculty members will require the release time.  There was a brief discussion regarding the impact to WSCH/FTEF.  There were several inquiries as to where release time “fits in” to this.  It was noted WSCH/FTEF won’t be affected.  There was a discussion regarding the release time for the ILC.  In the future, how this is accounted for on the Discipline Plans will need to be determined.  Dean Ryslinge reminded everyone to be cautious with what might end up being pulled into the data with respect to the SWOXSOM report and the Discipline Plans.  Dr. Ely noted release time will show up on the load sheet.  

Mr. Sato emphasized the importance of clarifying the data this committee distributes, as well as the processes by which the data is obtained and reported.  President Halliday agreed it is very important and reminded everyone the CEMC is more advisory in nature with the focus being on enrollments and productivity.  She highlighted the importance of generating innovative thinking and remaining flexible.  
9.
CAPACITY/SCHEDULING

Handouts were distributed.  It was clarified the handout titled “Persistence from Fall to Spring, by Student Characteristics” actually reflects the (broad) enrollment.  The handout is a portion of a larger report about persistence.  The report highlights the trend of students taking more units; however, the trend also appears to reflect that evening only enrollments are down.  There appears to be an upward trend in students taking both day and evening courses.  There was a brief discussion pertaining to the possible cause for these trends.  Overall, state wide enrollments are down.  President Halliday highlighted the importance of developing new strategies to attract students.
The second handout titled “Fill Rate by Section Meeting Days Spring 2006” was briefly discussed.  It was noted that fifty-four (54) Distance Education courses are not reflected in the data.  One interesting item noted was most one-day scheduled courses are mainly evening classes.  It also appears that fill rate and class size is higher for those that meet Mon/Wed, Tues/Thurs, and Mon/Wed/Fri.  This led to a brief discussion regarding scheduling and demographics of the students.  With regards to scheduling, one major concern highlighted is the availability of classrooms especially if LPC is to continue to grow.  President Halliday reminded everyone the Multidisciplinary Building is scheduled to come on-line at the end of the year, which will provide some additional classroom space.  Dean Ryslinge inquired if a Discipline level report can be generated with this data.  It was suggested Dr. Machamer might be contacted to assist with compiling this if it doesn’t already exist.  Mr. Sato reported he has been working in conjunction with Dr. Arnold to obtain portions of this data.  
10.
GOOD OF THE ORDER

Nothing to report.
11.
ADJOURNMENT


The meeting adjourned at 3:45 p.m.
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